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Federal

U.S. House of Representatives Passes Bill Extending TEA-21 By Another 60 Days

For the third time since TEA-21 expired on September 30, 2003, the U.S. House of Representatives has moved to extend the life of the legislation.  While the House and Senate have passed bills reauthorizing surface transportation programs for another six years, those measures have been stalled on Capitol Hill due to a number of policy differences with the White House.  The bill (H.R. 4219) passed by the House today provides for a 60-day extension of TEA-21 and was passed unanimously.

The U.S. Senate is expected to consider and pass a measure similar to H.R. 4219 before it adjourns for the week tomorrow.  Passage of a bill extending TEA-21 again is necessary because the previous extension bill will expire this Friday.

Istook Takes Aim At FTA New Starts Evaluation Process at Congressional Hearing

At an oversight hearing on the Federal Transit Administration's (FTA) budget request for FY 2005, House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee Chairman Ernest Istook (R-OK) heavily criticized the FTA for employing flawed methodology to evaluate proposed transit projects and took exception with the FTA's decision-making process as it relates to the issuance of Full Funding Grant Agreements.

Citing the enormous demand for federal New Starts funding and the limited resources available for new transit projects, Istook chided FTA for its inability to distinguish between meritorious and questionable projects.  He emphasized the need for FTA to undertake a more rigorous analysis of the cost-effectiveness of projects and also faulted the agency for failing to examine proposed projects on their ability to reduce highway congestion.

During the hearing, the Oklahoma Republican made numerous references to the Eastside light rail project.  He questioned FTA's recent decision to issue a Full Funding Grant Agreement for the Eastside due to the project's cost-effectiveness rating of "low-to-medium".  He said the Eastside project's relatively high land use rating should not be permitted to overcome a low cost-effectiveness score, adding that the land use criteria utilized by FTA is a "subjective" factor.

Chairman Istook emphasized that he was not singling out the Eastside project, but stated that it merits heavy scrutiny since it is the only project in the country with a pending Full Funding Grant Agreement.
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